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NASUCA SEEKS END TO MISLEADING  SURCHARGES ON TELEPHONE BILLS

Telephone press conference, Tuesday, March 30, 2004, 2:00 p.m.

Call-in Number :  775.687.4001
Today the National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA) filed a formal request with the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) asking that long-distance and wireless companies be banned from imposing misleading surcharges on customers’ monthly bills. Current surcharges carry misleading names such as the “Regulatory Assessment Charge” in spite of the fact that the fees are not mandated by any regulatory agency or law. 

NASUCA argues that any company-imposed surcharges should be included as part of a telephone company’s per-minute rate or standard monthly fee to allow customers to be able to compare prices among the hundreds of providers.  
“Since 1997 consumers across the nation have been frustrated with the growing number of separate line items and surcharges on their bills,” said David Bergmann of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel and Chairman of NASUCA’s Telecommunications Committee.  “We are asking the FCC to put an end to these deceptive charges, and allow customers to truly compare prices of services offered by telecommunications providers.”


The sixty-eight page petition filed by NASUCA details the wide variety of line items and surcharges imposed by long-distance and wireless carriers.  The petition also points out that very few of these separate charges have been required or approved by any governmental entity. 

“Long-distance and wireless companies often characterize these charges as ‘regulatory’ fees, and consumers are often told the fees recover the carriers’ costs of complying with government regulations,” said Patrick Pearlman of the West Virginia Consumer Advocate Division.  “The fact is that most of these fees are imposed totally at the discretion of the carriers.  There is no requirement to charge these fees and there is no review of the amount of the fees,” he added.  “Most of these fees simply generate more revenue for the carriers.”

Carriers do not usually advertise their “regulatory” fees when they advertise low monthly or per-minute rates, and bury any explanation of the fees in the fine print on bills and websites.  Not until after receiving their monthly bills do most consumers discover the full cost of their telephone service.   

“The most outrageous aspect of these surcharges is that they hide the true cost of the telecommunications service from customers,” Bergmann said.  “The surcharges are inherently misleading and deceptive. We are not seeking more explanation, or better labeling of these fees; we want them banned,” he emphasized. “Carriers should be able to recover all of their costs in the price of their services; however, they should not be allowed to impose separate line items and surcharges unless specifically required to do so by federal, state or local governments.”

NASUCA is a non-profit, national organization of 43 state offices designated to represent consumers in state and federal utility proceedings.  NASUCA regularly participates in proceedings before the FCC and other federal regulatory agencies.
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